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June and I moved to Richmond from 
Martinsville in January 1984.   

By that time our two children were 
in college, and we had seen them 
through their years as  Junior Sailors 
at the VISA YC, on Smith Mountain 
Lake, and in spending every week-
end with their friends from 
Lynchburg, Martinsville and Roa-
noke.  

VISA YC was about as far removed 
from civilization as FBYC  and 
while we didn't always know what 
they were doing, we certainly knew 
where they were. And they spent 
most of their daylight hours in and 
on the water.  

Our commitment to sailing, evi-
denced by owning three sailboats, 
brought us to FBYC, which we 
joined in April,1984.  

Two months later we were about as 
involved in club activities as it is 
possible to get, teaching a class dur-
ing Junior week. The picture above 
is of that class of 1984. Some of you 
will recognize some of these young 
people, some of whom are now 
members with children of their own, 
and three of them have served as 
Board members. Most importantly, 
many of the group still sail. 

But twenty years makes a big dif-
ference; just compare what you see 
on the photograph with what you 
see now.  

In the same way, our club has 
changed, along with the way we are 
using it. What I remember from 
1984 is a club that was all but de-
serted after dusk, certainly no 
longer the case.  

Following the addition of Fannies 
House in 1997, we almost always 
have at least 3-5 families staying 
overnight at weekends. That num-
ber is increasing, and just as impor-
tant, it contains an increasing pro-
portion of families with young chil-
dren.  

Clearly these members represent 
our future, and in the same way 
that our two children, one of whom 
had a 40th birthday this year, grew 
up spending their weekends on the 
water, so do some FBYC members. 
Great for the children and even 
better for the club. 

June and I wish you a Happy Holi-
day Season and a wonderful New 
Year.  And we promise you all an 
eventful 2004. We also hope that 
you will make spending more time 
at FBYC one of your New Year’s 
resolutions.  We look forward to 
seeing everyone there often in 
2004. 

Commodore David Hazlehurst With The Junior Class of 1984 
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Log Streamer 
Steve Gillispie 

Board Meeting Highlights 

 
December 9, 2003 
Meeting called to order at 6:05 p.m. by 
Commodore David Hazlehurst. 
 

REAR COMMODORE – LUD 
KIMBROUGH 

SECRETARY - The following Resolu-
tions were presented by Secretary John 
Wake and approved by the Board: 

RESOLUTION to open and inspect the 
contents of Safe Deposit Box #84 at First 
Market Bank. 

RESOLUTION to vote into Honorary 
Membership the Fishing Bay Yacht 
Club’s Deltaville neighbors - Mrs. Edith 
Moseley, Mr. John Marshall Moseley, 
III, Mr. Edward E. Ralston, and Mr. J. B. 
Richardson - and to provide them with 
membership cards. 

RESOLUTION to vote into member-
ship all children who have reached 10 
years of age by January 1, 2004. 

TREASURER –The year-end Treas-
urer’s Report will be available in a few 
weeks. The insurance company check 
for dock repairs was received and de-
posited in November. Paul Howle, 
Treasurer, asked that all reimbursement 
forms be dated and approved, when 
required, before they are submitted to 
him. The form can be found on the web 
site. 

LOG STREAMER – Steve Gillispie 
stated that space allotted for advertising 
was sold out for the past year and the 
new rates will go into effect for the 
January Log. 

DOCKS – Lud Kimbrough, reporting 
for Allan Heyward, advised that the 
insurance company sent a check for the 
work covered in the estimate, less the 
deductible, rather than wait until the 
work has been done and then reimburse 
us. We will have to furnish proof of 
how we spent the money and they have 
reserved the right to disallow any ex-
penditure inconsistent with our policy. 
Allan will submit an electrical estimate 
covering electrical repairs on the docks 
to the insurance company. Allan has 
asked Richard Callis to give us advance 
notice relating to the repairs to the 
Jackson Creek docks so that we can 
relocate boats as necessary. The Jack-
son Creek docks should be repaired by 
March and the Fishing Bay dock by the 
end of April. 

SOCIAL – Scott Collins needs volun-
teers to chair the various social events 
in 2004. Any member willing to chair 
any of the events should contact Scott. 

WINTER PROGRAMS –The first 
winter program will be held on January 
30 and will feature Bob Hand-
schumacher, who has spoken exten-

 

Membership 
RESIGNATION: 

Dr. & Mrs. Albert E. Smith  

sively about cruising in the Caribbean. 
FBYC has been asked to host a North 
Sails Seminar on February 28 in Rich-
mond at St. Joseph’s Villa. Cruising 
will be the topic and a percentage of 
the profits will go to the club’s Junior 
Program. 

HISTORIAN – The history articles by 
Jere Dennison that have appeared in 
the Log have now been posted on the 
web site. Jere advised that we have 
obtained a few items from Gene Syd-
nor’s estate that will be kept in the 
clubhouse. 

WEBMASTER – Strother Scott re-
grouped the links on the web site and 
there is now a link for the history arti-
cles and also a link for publicity arti-
cles. 
VICE COMMODORE – JAY BUHL 

Jay Buhl announced that the 2004 Sail-
ing Events Schedule will be posted on 
the web site and will appear in the 
January Log. Elizabeth Staas will edit 
the 2004 Sailing Events Book. 

CBYRA DELEGATE – Tom Roberts 
is working on the entries for our club 
events for the CBYRA Green Book. 

OLD BUSINESS – Ric Bauer and 
Noel Clinard discussed the concerns of 
one-design sailors about the delay in 
construction of a new Fishing Bay 
dock that would better suit the needs of 
one-design sailing. The club will go 
forward with repairing the present dock 
based on what the insurance company 
will allow us to do; however, the con-
sensus of the Board was that the Long 
Range Committee should include con-
struction of a new, relocated dock in its 
future plans. 

  Strother Scott and Waddy Garrett 
then discussed the status of the Stull 
property purchase, including the most 
recent proposal received from Ken 
O’Dell. The committee will present a 

(Continued on page 3) 
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more definitive plan to the Board in 
January. Discussion followed con-
cerning the committee’s flexibility 
to continue negotiations, the crea-
tion of the Fishing Bay Yacht Club 
Development LLC (the “LLC”), 
and the risks to the LLC associated 
with purchasing the property. Steve 
Gillispie moved that the following 
Resolution be approved; second by 
Lud Kimbrough; motion passed. 

RESOLVED that the Fishing Bay 
Yacht Club Board ratifies the 
actions of Beverley L. Crump, 
Esq., in forming the Fishing Bay 
Yacht Club Development LLC 
(the “LLC”) and FURTHER RE-
SOLVED that the yacht club will 
work with the LLC in good faith 
to accomplish the club’s land ac-
quisition objectives. 
   
There being no additional business, 
David Hazlehurst adjourned the 
meeting at 7:55 p.m. 

(Board Highlights continued from page 2) 

BoatU.S.  

Cooperating Group Program 

Mary Spencer 

Fishing Bay Yacht Club has re-
newed the “partnership” with the 
BoatU.S. Cooperating Group Pro-
gram for another year. Because of 
this special arrangement, you get 
50% off when you join the nation’s 
largest Association of recreational 
boat owners. You pay one-half of 
the regular BoatU.S. dues of $19.00 
– only $9.50 a year! If you are al-
ready a BoatU.S. Member, you can 
now renew your Membership at the 
low $9.50 rate.  

BoatU.S. Membership benefits in-
clude: 

An effective lobby that fights unfair 
taxes, fees and government regula-
tions that single out boat owners. 

A 700-page Discount Equipment 
Catalog, plus special discounts and 
Member Rewards with purchases. 

Discounts on fuel, overnight slips or 
repairs at more than 600 marinas. 

Low-cost, high-protection boat in-
surance, including special programs 
for trailerable boats and PWC’s. 

On-the-Water Towing, with your 
choice of service levels – from 
$50.00 per incident (free with 
Membership) up to Unlimited Ser-
vice – provided by the nation’s larg-
est towing network, TowBoatU.S. 

BOAT/U.S. Magazine – a full 
year’s subscription is included with 

 

Changes in the Big Tent— 
CBYRA Executive Board for 

2004 

Lynn McCarthy 

John Dodge, one of the southern 
Bay's own, will be the President of 
CBYRA for 2004.  Southern Bay 
racers know John for his past ser-
vice as Region 4 vice president, the 
significant role he played in the 
"birth" of what has become the 
Stingray Point Regatta, and his par-
ticipation in racing up and down 
the entire length of the Bay and 
well beyond. 

Delegates also elected Todd 

FBYC Cruisers 

 Tony  Sakowski 

Cruising Division 
Commander 

We are looking for-
ward to a great year 
cruising the bay 
with you.  However, I need your help 
and input in creating the weekend 
and extended trips that you would 
enjoy.  Many of you have a very spe-
cial trip that you have made in the 
past; please consider sharing it with 
the rest of us this year by leading us 
as the chairman of that trip.  Perhaps 
you would like to do a two day 
weekend trip, or a full week to that 
neat place. 

Or, maybe there is an area that you 
have thought about going, and would 
enjoy taking the rest of us with you! 

I've thought about three one week 
trips: up the Potomac, to the Eastern 
Shore, or down to Norfolk-Hampton-
Sarah Creek.  I'm hoping for greater 
participation with three one week 
trips, rather than a two week jour-
ney.  Please contact me and let me 
know just what you might like to do, 
and what dates would work for 
you.  I'd suggest you go to the FBYC 
website at www.fbyc.net to review 
the tentative schedule of all events at 
the club before contacting me with 
your input.   

I'd appreciate your immediate atten-
tion to these projects, as we need to 
finalize our plans ASAP. 

Thanks for your help, 

Lochner, whose roots are in the 
small boat side of the house 
(particularly Jet 14s), as Executive 
VP for the coming year.  CBYRA 
Treasurer, aka The Money Man, is 
Dick Emmett, and Angelo Bus-
cemi, a J/24 guy, will serve as Sec-
retary.  

Membership! 

Contact Membership Services at 1-
800-395-2628 or www.boatus.com 
for a BoatU.S. Membership appli-
cation. If you are renewing your 
Boat U.S. Membership, be sure to 
mention our Co-op Group # 
GA82591Y to get the special $9.50 
rate. 
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FBYC 2004 JUNIOR SCHEDULE 
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT 
GROUP DONATES GIFTS TO 

MIDDLESEX COUNTY TEENS 

Holiday gifts were collected by the 
Fishing Bay Yacht Club members 
to help bring Christmas Joy to the 
youth of Middlesex County. The 
thirty-five members present at a 
festive dinner Wednesday night 
wanted to share their holiday spirit 
with the community. The seasonal 
gift collection afforded a wonderful 
opportunity for the Fishing Bay 
Yacht Club to enjoy the gift of giv-
ing. Millie Hampton of the Middle-
sex County Department of Social 
Services coordinated the distribu-
tion of the presents.  Millie Hampton, Dixie Hoggan and Jane Hall Organize Gift-Giving Party 

AN APPROACH TO EXTENDED 
CRUISING WITH LIMITED 

TIME AND RESOURCES 

Wayland Rennie 

Bob and Joan Handschumacher have 
been sailing partners for almost 30 
years and have completed about 
40,000 miles of distance cruising, 
much of it in their Valiant 40 cutter, 
"WILDWOOD." 

Before Bob retired from the faculty 
at Yale, they made numerous sum-
mer deliveries of their boat for subse-
quent cruising, including a passage to 
a sabbatical destination in Italy, 
where they lived aboard while Bob 
conducted research in Genoa.  In all, 
they have made a half dozen pas-
sages to the Bahamas or Caribbean, 
three Transatlantic crossings, a sail-
ing rally through Turkey, Syria, 
Lebanon, and Israel, a passage down 
to the Amazon, and most recently a 
run from Seattle to Glacier Bay in 

Alaska for two summers.  They have 
dropped the hook in about 26 differ-
ent countries. 

Although many of their passages 
were with just the two of them, they 
commonly have three to six crew 
changes of family and friends.  Mar-
garet and Wayland Rennie are two 
of their favorites, "because they sure 
can make our WILDWOOD move!" 

They will share some recollections 
and visual documentation of a trip 
from Trinidad, up some South 
American jungle rivers, and down to 
the Amazon, where they ventured 
upstream and into tributaries 
(uncharted) until it was not possible 
to turn around.  This trip was then 
extended into the largely unexplored 
cruising grounds of the western Car-
ibbean.  They will also intersperse 

some technical details that might be 
helpful to others contemplating ways 
to extend their cruising grounds into 
little explored territories. 

Bob started Wayland and Maggie 
sailing at the University of Wiscon-
sin.  They hope you will enjoy these 
MASTER SAILORS, who have 
done it all while holding down re-
sponsible jobs and doing their own 
maintenance.  Bob is a biochemist 
Professor Emeritus at Yale School 
of Medicine, and Joan retired as 
head of security at the same school. 

Their 90 minutes audio and visual 
presentation with voice over will be 
on a large screen and will include 
charts and still photos.  Come to the 
Mary Munford School on Jan. 30 at 
7:30 PM for a great opportunity to 
see and hear how these two made 
their cruising dreams come true!   

Bob on Wildwood  
In the Mountains of Alaska 

Bob, Joan, Wayland and Maggie 
In Tikal, Guatemala 
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History.... 
A Penguin Racing Vignette 

Jere Dennison 
 

Through the end of the 1940’s at our predecessor club in Urbanna and into the 1950’s at our present location, the Pen-
guins became our most active one-design racing fleet.  Many of the Club’s founders and early commodores raced 
Penguins, including W.M.F. Bayliss our 19th commodore in 1955.  Major Bayliss as he was known for his military 
exploits against Rommel in North Africa during WW II was a raconteur of the first order.  The father of current mem-
ber Temple Bayliss and past member Murray Bayliss, Major Bayliss regaled his audiences with stories from the past, 
some of which waxed grander as the years progressed.  A resident of Goochland County, he wrote a column for the 
Goochland Gazette entitled Looking Back where some of his old yarns were documented.  One such column of May 
28, 1974 recounted an incident that took place during a Penguin race at FBYC in the early 1950’s and is reprinted 
below for the enjoyment of current members. 

 
Looking Back by Major W.M.F. Bayliss 

 
Sailing of all kinds and particularly small boat racing is great fun and the sea-
son is now well launched at the Fishing Bay Yacht Club near Deltaville, 
which serves the Richmond area and neighboring counties. 
 
Strange things happen on the water, and the sea can kill you awfully fast if 
you make a serious error.  We have therefore made it a practice never to take 
a drink unless safely anchored in a good harbor, or tied up alongside a quay.  
We commend this thought to our less experienced brethren. 
 
A minor case in point came up some years ago when the Penguin fleet of 
some fifteen sail was racing in Fishing Bay.  A stiff south easterly breeze was 
blowing and the fleet was passing clear of the shoal on the west of the bay, 
the Berryville shoal to be exact, when we observed a large power boat dead 
ahead in obvious distress.  In fact she was filling up at the stern like a jug. 
 
The twenty people on board were screaming bloody murder, particularly a buxom lady who seemed to be sitting on 
top of everybody else, howling “Save me, Save me!” 
 
The Penguin fleet luffed up into the wind and prepared to rescue the perishing and care for the dying.  However, the 
captain of the endangered craft who was apparently the only one aboard who had not taken a few drinks, really got to 
work with a bucket and kept the water down.  He also gave his vessel full throttle and dashed for the Berryville shore. 
 
Before we got near him he was in two feet of water and about to run onto the sand.  The occupants continued to 
scream to be saved since they did not realize that although they were a quarter of a mile from the land in fairly rough 
water, they could easily walk ashore. 
 
The Penguin fleet of course paid off which means letting their sails take the wind and scudded on their happy way, 
roaring such remarks to each other as “Look at those silly apes drowning in a foot of water!” 
 
Mrs. Bayliss was crewing for us and as usual we had sit her up on the windward gunwale, not only to keep the spray 
off us, but also to give her the satisfaction of knowing that there she could really make her weight felt.  It also helped 
us win races.  Anyhow, even she, a most humanitarian lady, agreed that we had no further reason for anxiety about 
our power boat friends after they had gone up on the shoal in a foot of water with one heck of a bump. Legal action 
was threatened for the Penguins’ heartless behavior but, needless to say, it fell flat. 

 
 
 

Penguins Racing 1953 
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History... 

Hampton O/D vs. Snipe 
Jere Dennison 

 

In the history of FBYC, there has always existed a friendly and healthy ri-
valry between the sailors of our various one-design fleets.  Even back in the 
early days at the Urbanna Yacht Club, each fleet would self-promote to at-
tract new sailors onto the starting line.  It did not matter if these efforts were 
at the expense of other recognized fleets.  In the mid-1940’s, both the Snipes 
and Hamptons were competing for new members to swell their ranks. 

Henry Hutchinson, Jr. served as commodore of the Club from 1942-1944 and 
was instrumental in keeping the organization alive during the difficult WW II 
years.  An avid sailor and owner of Hampton O/D #1, he served as club sec-
retary in 1946 prior to his tragic death at age 35 due to complications from an 
appendectomy in 1947.  Back then the club secretary created the Club Bulle-
tin that was the precursor to the present day Log, and Henry loved to exercise 
his muse through the composition of poems relating to sailing and the yacht 
club.  Each issue included his original verses but one poem, composed for the 
June 24, 1946 issue, truly illustrates his literary talent as he unabashedly 
knocks the Snipe class in favor of his own Hampton O/D class. 

 

The Hampton Won by Henry E. Hutchinson, Jr. 

When I was sailing one fine day 

Came a Hampton One Design my way, 

Alaying a course for Urbanna Creek, 

With a yacht club burgee in her peak. 

Chorus: 

Hard alee, the wind blows free, 

The Hampton One is the yacht for me. 

She came alongside to my bow. 

I said “If you’ll race, I’m ready now.” 

We picked a channel mark downstream, 

And off we went with the wind abeam. 

Chorus 

Her boot top showed, and then her chine... 

The whole damn bottom left the brine. 

Here washboard washed, and then she luffed, 

I shouted “Ahoy!  Have you had enough?” 

Chorus 

The crew hiked out on the Hampton One, 

And answered “Hell!  We’ve just begun!” 

She trimmed her sheets, she layed 
out handsome, 

Then dead ahead she showed her 
transom. 

Chorus 

She crossed our bow on starboard 
tack, 

We heard those words come flow-
ing back 

“Race in your class – you’ll have no 
gripe, 

But don’t race a Hampton in your 
blooming Snipe!” 

Chorus 

By declaration of trust dated No-
vember 7, 1947, the Board of the 
Urbanna Yacht Club designated the 
Henry E. Hutchinson, Jr. Memorial 
Trophy as the club’s first perpetual 
award.  The Hampton One was the 
award class from 1947 though 1959. 

ART ON FISHING BAY 2004 
 

Any yacht club member that would 
like to exhibit their work at Art on 
Fishing Bay Wednesday, June 30, 
2004, please contact Bob Kates by 
January 15, 2004. There's room for 
twenty exhibitors and ten spots are 
already filled. So, if you're inter-
ested please call me at 804-776-
6 9 5 0  o r  E - m a i l 
scam97109@yahoo.com. 
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Located @ Rappahannock Yachts 
Serving the Greater Chesapeake 
Nationally and Internationally! 
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!New Location! 
FBYC Board Meeting 
Retreat Hospital 
6—7:30 PM 

Winter Event 
7:30 PM 
Mary Munford 
School 

January 2004 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 
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Tradewinds 
BURGEES For Sale 
 

 X-Small 8" x 12" $13 
 Small 10" x 15" $16 
 Medium 12" x 18" $18 
 Large 16" x 24" $24 
 X-Large 24" x 36" $62 
 
FBYC Foldover Note Cards 2 packets for 
$10 (10 cards to a packet) 
 
Prices include shipping and  handling.  
Make checks payable to FBYC.  
  c/o FBYC 
 P.O. Box 29186 
 Richmond, VA 23242 
 

BABYSITTERS:  Available in Delta-
ville area.  Experienced & responsible 
15 year old twin girls-Sophie & Peyton 
Curdts.  Call 804-776-9589.  Parents: 
Bill & Blair Curdts 

For Sale:  Bristol 24 Yankee Clipper 
pocket cruiser.  Easy single hander with 
many extras, including dodger, Evin-
rude 9.9 hp outboard, solar panel bat-
tery charger, roller furling genoa w/ 
self-tailing sheet winches, new VHF, 
covers for winches and exposed wood, 
cockpit readouts for wind speed and 
direction.  Price below market.  
rhcsail@oasisonline.com  843-869-
0975  

For Sale: 40 ft. 1987 Siverton 
Convertible 1994 Cummins Diesels, 
1998 Onan generator, 2000 electronics, 
2 sets of props, tender, beautiful 1/2 
tower w/ 2 enclosures.  Call Arthur 
Wilton 804-776-7211. 

For Sale: "90 Bristol 47.7, ELIXIR. 
1850 hrs on 70hp Westerbeake, 400 hrs 
on 8 KW genset.  Well maintained, Un-
der cover at Custom Yacht 5 mos. annu-
ally.  Professionally varnished semi 
annually. Loaded.   Call for details.  Jim 
Stalnaker 757-628-5527 (O), 757-481-
6113(H) or  jstalnaker@wilsav.com. 

For Sale: 16' Hobie with trailer, sails 
in excellent condition, in very good 
shape and really to sail.  $1,500.00 Call 
Brad Davis 776-762 or 320-5498. 

Wanted: Flying Scot and trailer in 
good condition.  Call Brad Davis 776-
7624 or 320-5498. 

For Sale: ’94 Beneteau Oceanis 440, 
American Pie II. Farr design. Fast, spa-
cious cruiser ideal for coastal cruising or 
offshore. Loaded with ALL creature 
comforts, electronics, and sailing op-
tions for single-handed sailing. This boat 
is in excellent condition and ready for 
extended cruising AS IS. Have ordered 
new boat, and anxious to move Ameri-
can Pie II. Contact Vic DeNunzio. vde-
nunzio@erols.com or 804-794-1286."  

For Sale: Columbia 8.7 (29') sloop, 
1977, 4'8" draft, 10' beam, sleeps 5, 
Yanmar 15hp diesel inboard, original 
sails (main, jib, genoa), new halyards, 
new sail and tiller covers, new uphol-
stery, some other recent upgrades. New 
head not yet installed. Safe and reliable. 
Great starter boat for those interested in 
cruising. Blank transom, ready to be 
named by you. In water in Deltaville, 
VA. $9,000. Email bill@c-ville.com or 
call 434-817-2755 ext 21.  

For Sale: J24 SAILBOAT – # 170, 
1977, Sails, Jibs, 150 and 100, 2 mains, 
2 spinnakers, 2001—5HP Nissan John 
Hawksworth, J24hawk@aol.com, 757-
465-9092(H), 757-380-3345(O), $7000 
(includes trailer). Deltaville. 

For Sale: Kenyon Marine Alcohol/
Electric Stove, model 406, 2 burner, 
built in model, NEVER USED, 
still in original carton, offers, Jeff 
B a e c h l e r ,  8 0 4 - 2 4 0 - 7 5 8 5 , 
jbaechler@comcast.net  

For Sale:  5 HP, 4 stroke Honda, with 
tank.  Used 15 hours; 20 months of war-
ranty transfers.  $1,100.  Also, 14 foot 
Jon boat, with oars.  Transom needs 
repair.  $300.    Call Doug Stinchcum, 
804-694-3961 

For Sale Morgan 385 1992 CC Name: 
SILENCE 11Dodger, Florida room, 
generator, central A/C, refrig, tv, stereo, 
aft stateroom w/private head, shower 
and wet locker, LPG two burner stove, 
hot/cold water, forward v-berth state-
room w/head ''6+ headroom, 38 HP die-
sel, R/F jib and mail (in mast), all elec-
tronics; wind-speed, depth, etc. auto 
pilot, GPS, Lewmar s/t wenches (4), all 
lines led aft for single-handing, wing 
keel ('5"3) draft. Call Terry Quinn 804-

To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact: 
 Steve Gillispie 
 102 North Erlwood Court 
 Richmond, VA 23229 
Phone:  (804) 740-4903 
e-mail:  sgillispie@aol.com 
The deadline for The Log is the 20th.  
Items received after the 20th may not 
be published. 
  All Articles Welcome! 

2 7 0 - 1 9 1 1  o r  e - m a i l 
tmquinn@comcast.net  

For Rent: Two adj. Condos at Jcksn 
Crk Hbr.(connect. or sep.): Upstairs 
Waterfront Flat (Unit 14): Massive 
deck overlooks Jcksn Crk.: 2 BDRM 
with Qn. and Twns., plus Qn. Murph/
bed, 2 Bthrm ($950 wk.). Adjacent 
Townhse (Unit 12): 3 BDRM with 
Qn., 4 Bks., 2 Twns. ($950 wk.). Both 
connected ($1800 wk.). 4 wk. term for 
the wkly. cost of 3 (in season).  Dock, 
Pool, Tennis. Ct., Wshr/Dryr, Gas 
Grill, Cent. A/C and CATV.  Trans. 
slips avail. from Assn.  Much lower 
monthly rates off season (Oct-May)
(avail. now).  Townhse not generally 
avail. Jr. Week.  Call Noel Clinard 
(804) 285-0299(H), (804) 788- 8594
(O) or e-mail nclinard@hunton.com 

NOTICE TO 
ADVERTISERS 

On November 11, the Fishing Board 
Yacht Club Board of Directors ap-
proved a change in advertising rates 
and policy.  Effective with the Janu-
ary issue, the Log will offer two 
sizes of ad—one half page and one 
quarter page.  Prices for the one half 
page will be $100 per month and for 
the one quarter page $60 per month.   

The Board and Membership wish to 
extend their thanks to our advertis-
ers who have helped support the 
Log with their paid contributions. 

The Editor 
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P.O. Box 29186, Richmond, VA 23242 
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Mailing 

Address 


